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Dear CBC Members and Friends, 
 

I am honored and humbled to be re-elected by CBCôs 
Board of Directors as the 2018-2019 CBC President. 
It's really an honor and privilege to continue to serve 

Citizens for Better Community, a Fremont based, 26-
year-old non-profit organization with enduring 
traditions in civic engagement which will affect the 

well-being of Chinese Americans with emphasis on 
education, health, business, and community 
involvement.  

 
What distinguishes CBC from other organizations that I 
was involved with is that the 80-20 rule has a slightly 

different meaning - 80% of the Board members are 
really active and they contribute significantly to all CBC 
events in their own ways. It's relatively easy to be the 

President of this great organization because so many 
Board members help proactively and they all have the 
leadership skills and capability to be a president in an 

organization. I have been constantly inspired by fellow 
Board members and am fortunate to work on so many 
meaningful events and projects.  

 
Overview of 2018 
 

Recognizing that our members don't have many 
opportunities to get to know each other and the Board 
members, we began the year with a ñMembership 

Appreciation Luncheonò to connect with our members.  
The luncheon took place in a casual setting attended 
by many, who were able to just mingle and to meet 

new and familiar faces. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

      Contôd on page 2 

Presidentôs  
Message 

 

By Charles Liu 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Northern California  

Fire Relief Fund 
 

The devastating Northern California Camp Fire has 
claimed the lives of 79 (as of 11/20) individuals and has 

more than 600 people missing.  To help those affected 
by the devastating fire, CBC announces a fund drive and 
will match donations dollar for dollar. 
 

CBC will match up to $3,500. The deadline for CBC 
matching is November 25, 2018.  See page 4 for more 

details. 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Kindness 
 

ñOne of the greatest gifts you can bestow upon another.  

If someone is in need, lend them a helping hand.  Do 
not wait for a thank you.  True k indness lies within the 
act of giving without the expectation of something in 

return.ò ï quotesgram.com  

http://www.cbcsfbay.org/
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African and Caucasian communities, we all got together 
at Fremontôs Central Park to hold a premiere One 

Community, One World concert to promote inclusion 
and community harmony.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

CBC has long been an active participant in Fremont's 

4th of July parade. This year, through the hard work of 
two very capable and creative CBC interns, Ivy Zhang 
and Rachel Lin, they implemented Board member Steve 

Choôs idea to make CBCôs 4th of July Choo Choo Train 
which won the parade's People's Choice Award!  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Steve Cho's Uncle Sam rendition in Fremont's 4th of 
July parade has become an event classic, and that is 

just one of the many reasons why Steve and Amy Cho 
will be so missed by the Fremont community. They have 
moved to Roseville to be closer to their family. A going-

away surprise party, organized by Lena Zee, was 
attended by close to 150 well-wishers from over 40 main 
stream non-profit organizations.  This attests to the 

respect they have for Steve and Amy. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
We experienced the biggest explosion of applications 
for our summer public speaking program - 

Toastmasters Youth Leadership Program (TYLP). 
Through WeChat advertising, we immediately 
reached our maximum enrollment of 60 students and 

the wait list of a potential second session also filled up 
quickly.  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
The summer internship program which places 
students in legislative offices similarly saw an 

increase in the number of applicants. The Chinese 
American community in Fremont, as well as 
immigrant parents know the importance of public 

speaking and communication skills, and not only do 
they enroll their kids in public speaking programs, 
many of the parents also signed up with the adult 

CBC Toastmasters program! (See page 5 for more 
information on Adult Toastmasters.) 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
This year, CBC was happy to 'discover' and newly 

connect with OMC (One Myanmar Community), a 
major non-profit organization in the Bay Area with 
Myanmar Americans and immigrants. Their Board of 

Directors have come to CBC Board meetings as 
guest speakers and we have supported and 
participated in each other's events.  

 
With participation from the Myanmar, Muslim, Indian, 
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With CBCôs strong connection and placement in the 

Fremont community, CBC hosted a reception to 
welcome the new Fremont Police Chief Kim Petersen 
and to recognize retired Chief Richard Luceroôs 30+ 

years in law enforcement.    

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
It is little wonder then in September 2018, CBC was 

awarded the Community Organization of the Year 
2018 by UCA (United Chinese American), a new 
nationwide federation of Chinese American non-profit 

organization that has the most momentum in the 
country right now. These are just some of the very 
many events and things CBC does that have earned 

its reputation as the most respected Chinese 
American non-profit organization dedicated to 
community service. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Looking Forward 
CBC has grown beyond its Chinese American 

founders to be more inclusive and have attracted 
members and Board members from other ethnic 
backgrounds.  Going into 2019, we are very well  

positioned to further CBC's new birth of new 
enthusiasm in community involvement, with a few  

 

 

 
 
new Board members: Henry Liang, Judy Wang and 

Kathy Kimberlin. They were voted in by the CBC 
membership via CBCôs election ballots.  
 

The new Board members will bring in new resources and 
enthusiasm to help CBC launch other programs that will 
benefit the Fremont community. Henry Liang has been 

applauded for starting a WeChat group that enables 
parents to share college application experiences and 
expertise. This new and free platform greatly helps 

parents and students in meeting one of their greatest 
needs of making the right decisions in the college 
application process. Julie Wang was an outstanding 

parent volunteer in our 2018 TYLP and her employer 
generously donated the award items for the final TYLP 
speech contest. Kathy Kimberlin is a great addition to 

our board due to her passion for Fremont and long 
history of community non-profit leadership with the 
Fremont Education Foundation, Boldly Me and Fremont 

Rotary, to name a few. 
 
As President, along with all of the Boardôs leadership, we 

hope to continue to strengthen and expand our marquee 
programs such as the Toastmasters Youth Leadership 
Program, and start the Gavel Club, a student-run, year-

round public speaking club so that more students can 
benefit from this very valuable platform to develop 
leadership skills and improve communication skills. We 

will also continue to expand our internship program to 
include career internship program beyond our traditional 
elected office internship. A dental internship pilot 

program has already started and other career internship 
programs have been planned.  We are in need of proper 
venues to accommodate these programs and if you have 

resources that can help CBC, please contact us. We 
really appreciate it. We would like to continue to provide 
high quality and high value programs to our students free 

of charge. 
 
We hope to start new efforts to strengthen ties to other 

Chinese American community leaders and work together 
to help Chinese Americans become more active and 
effective participants in the Fremont community. I am 

very hopeful that we will have an even more successful 
year. In closing, I would like to thank the CBC Board 
members for their support in re-electing me to be 

President, and together may we strive to perpetuate this 
CBC's new birth of community service with Enthusiasm!  
 

Thank you! 
 

Charles Liu 

CBC President 2018-2019 

 

Conôt from page 2é.Presidentôs Message 

 

 

Major General Garrett Yee, 
a lifetime CBC member and 
2001-2003 CBC President, 

accepts the aw ard on CBCôs 
behalf in Washington, DC; 
aw ard presented to CBC by 
FCSNôs Program Director 

Anna Wang  
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CBC Fund Drive for Northern 
California Fire Relief 
 
The devastating Northern California Camp Fire has 
claimed the lives of 79 (as of 11/18) individuals and 

has more than 1,200 people missing.  To help those 
affected by the devastating fire, CBC announces a 
fund drive and will match donations dollar for dollar. 

 
1)  Please make donations payable to our 

designated relief organizations ñNorth Valley 

Community Foundationò or ñTzu Chi 
Foundation.ò  

 

2)  Please mail your donation check to: 
 CBC 
 P.O. Box 1 

 Fremont, CA  94537 
 

3)  Upon receiving your donation check, CBC will 

match dollar for dollar to your choice of relief 
organization. 

 

4)  CBC will forward your donation and matching 
dollars to the designated organization. 

 

5)  Due to accounting rules, no fund matching will 
be made for online payment such as PayPal. 

 

6) The donor will receive tax receipts directly from 
North Valley Community Foundation or Tzu 
Chi Foundation. 

 
7) If your company has a matching policy, please 

review the details to ensure North Valley 

Community Foundation or Tzu Chi Foundation 
qualifies for the matching. 

 

8) The deadline for CBC matching is Nov. 25, 
2018. 

 

9) CBC will match up to $3,500. 
 
 

References: 
 

NVCF (https://www.nvcf.org/) is located in Chico, CA, 

the main local relief agency for Camp Fire Relief effort.  
It charges 1% of each donation for administration and 
distribution of funds. 

 
Tzu Chi (https://www.tzuchi.us/) is mainly a Chinese-
American charity directly involved in the fire relief. 

 

 
Homeless Shelter Meal Service 
 

Submitted by Sherry Chang,  
Leader for CBCôs Youth Volunteers 
 

By 4 p.m. on September 29, 2018, most of the student 
and adult volunteers have already signed in at the front 

desk, ready to roll up their sleeves and start making 
meals for the residents at Sunrise Village Abode 
Services. ñIs tomato sauce used today?ò asked a front-

desk staff.  After hearing our answer, she turned to a 
resident, ñItôs your lucky day, no tomato sauce.ò In fact, 
itôs a lucky day for many residents, as they only get to 

indulge in CBCôs signature dishes 4 times per year - 
roasted chicken drumsticks and steamed cabbage with 
honey bacon.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

After a few basic instructions, various spots of the 
kitchen were occupied with helpers busy with their 
assignments. A front-desk staff walked in with 14 

empty meal boxes. These were for some staff and 
residents who would be eating their dinner after the 
regular serving time (5:45 p.m. ï 6:15 p.m.). By 5 p.m., 

it was time to pick up the fried rice from Marina Food ï 
donated by a CBC member. At 5:42 p.m., the serving 
windows opened up to a few residents eagerly waiting 

in the dining hall.  ñTwo adult plates and one child 
plateô; ñCan I have a plate with no cabbage?ò; ñSiracha 
please.ò; ñThe waffle cookies are tasty, can I have 

more?ò ï the students took orders and juggled. More 
lemonade and orange juice were made as they ran 
out. The last plate was served around 6:20 p.m. as 

there were a few late comers. The sun was setting 
when we signed out of the kitchen rejoiced with 
knowing that the residents enjoyed the meals! 

 
The meal services scheduled for 2019 are as follows: 

¶ Saturday, March 30 (dinner) 

¶ Sunday, June 23 (lunch) 

¶ Saturday, August 31 (dinner) 

¶ Sunday, September 29 (dinner) 
 

For more information, please contact 

sherry.y.chang@gmail.com. 
 
 

 

 

https://www.nvcf.org/
https://www.tzuchi.us/
mailto:sherry.y.chang@gmail.com
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CBC President Makes Appearance 
on TV and Radio 
 
Submitted by Charles Liu, 
CBC President 
 
CBC President Charles Liu was invited by TV host 

Jiayu Jeng to appear on Channel 26 Chinese 
Language TV on November 2, 2018 to discuss the 
2018 midterm election and Prop 10.  In the program, 

Charles talked about the importance of voting in the 
election to fulfill citizenôs civic duty. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

President Liu visited Huaren Rotary Club as a Fremont 
Rotarian on November 3rd and welcomed visiting past 
Rotary International President Gary Huang, who started 

over 12 Chinese language Rotary Clubs around the 
world during his leadership. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

On November 8, 2018, President Liu was invited by  
FM 96.1 Chinese language radio with host Qian Hui 
and another community leader Tony Xu, President of 

Huaren Rotary, to discuss the 2018 midterm election 
results. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Adult Toastmasters 
 
By Sudha Krishnamoorthy 
President, Citizens for Better Communicators (Fremont) 

 

At CBC Toastmasters, we entered into fall having 

spent a busy and fruitful summer! We had a few 
exciting events to enliven our meetings!  
 
We followed up the positive response to the July 4th 
parade by having an outdoor picnic meeting at Lake 

Elizabeth on August 18, 2018. It was fun and 
challenging to give our speeches in different settings, 
but our eminent members rose to the occasion. Our 

enthusiastic Toastmasters did a wonderful job of 
organizing and executing the meeting and we had 
many impromptu guests from our Fremont 

community drop in to see what was going on! As a 
club, we have been working to ensure our members 
keep striving towards their goals. Our panel 

discussions with experienced Toastmasters from 
other clubs was a big hit. We also put up a stall at St. 
Edwardsô church in Newark as a community outreach 

project.  Toastmasters International hosted a 
districtwide Open House and Citizens for Better 
Communicators held the event on Saturday, October 

20th.  With positive response, we have added new 
members to our fold! 
 
CBC Toastmasters is now gearing up for the Spring 
contest when we will have a club level contest in 

January followed by subsequent level contests.  Our 
enthusiastic Toastmasters will prepare and deliver 
their original speeches for the contest and guests are 

welcome to come! 
 
For guests, the meetings are free and you will feel 

warmly welcomed.  We meet on Saturdays between 
10 a.m. to 12 noon.  Please visit our website 
https://654714.toastmastersclubs.org/ for latest 

updates and information. 
 
See you soon! 

 

 

 

 

 

https://654714.toastmastersclubs.org/


CBC Newsletter 6 

 
 
CBC Installation and Internship 
Luncheon 
 
On Sunday, November 18, 2018, Citizens for Better 
Community hosted their Annual Installation of 

Officers and Directors Luncheon along with 
recognizing the 2017-2018 Interns. 
 

The Officers and Directors have committed their 
valuable time during the past year by attending 
monthly meetings and coordinating various events.  

With the dedication from the Officers and Directors, 
CBC has become an organization that is well 
recognized within the community.  CBC 

acknowledged the past Board members as well 
those continuing on the Board. Three new Board 
members were welcomed and CBC looks forward to 

their fresh ideas.  The 2018-2019 Executive Officers 
and Board of Directors list can be found on page 11. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

This year, along with the summer legislative interns, 

we had two Community interns and a career intern. 
The summer interns were recognized for a job well 
done in the legislative offices.  The Community 

interns are helping throughout the year with CBC 
events and activities.  The career intern is shadowing 
in a dental office.  At the luncheon, the interns 

shared their most valuable lesson or inspiration from 
their hands-on experience. CBC would like to extend 
their deepest appreciation to the legislative offices 

and Dr. Herbert Chiu for participating in this valuable 
program. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

CBC thanks CBC President Charles Liu and CBC 
Vice President Dr. Herbert Chiu for coordinating the 
internship program.   

 

 
 

Message from Summer Intern 
 
Sorry I cannot make it to the Intern Recognition today 

(November 18, 2018).   
 
I still would like to send my appreciation to you and 

CBC for offering such a great opportunity to students. 
 
I was assigned to work  in the Chamber of Commerce 

this summer, with many inspiring people such as 
Cindy, KK, Jennifer and Matt.  We worked together to 
prepare the week ly Fremont Street Eats event, 

Fremont Festival of Art and creating research papers 
for the upcoming election.  It was a great time work ing 
with them and I will always remember them in my life.   

 
Thank you, Charles and CBC.  You strive to live by 
your name:  Citizens for (a) Better Community.  You 

have definitely done so by spending your resource and 
passion on the roots, students, us. 
 

Thank you, 

Kelsie Lam 
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Congratulations to 

CBCôsé. 
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Learning About Early Pioneering 
Chinese American on Monterey 
Peninsula 
 

By Gerry Low-Sabado,  
5th Generation Chinese Fishing Village Descendant 

 

The Board Members of the National Chinese American 

Citizens Alliance http://www.cacanational.org/  
 visit Wave Street Studios, the site of my Great 
Grandmother Quock Mui's, my Grandparent's, my 

Mother's, my Aunts', & my Uncles' home.   
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
We visited the site where the McAbee Beach Chinese 
Village once stood and posed with the wonderful 

Monterey Bay Chinese Fishing Village Descendants 
Banner that Elaine Lee/Print 'N Graphics created for 
me.   C.A.C.A., Salinas Lodge President Herb Wong's 

Mother and my Mother were born in this village in the 
early 1900's.  Our Mothers were sisters and 
granddaughters of Quock Mui.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Munson Kwok and I,  

both descendants of the  
Pacific Grove Chinese  
Village, speak about the  

Chinese Junk (boat) on  
display at the Pacific  
Grove Museum of Natural 

History  
https://www.pgmuseum.org/.   
Our ancestors sailed from  

Southern China to the Carmel  
Point Lobos area in the early  
1850's.  

 

 

Visiting the Point Lobos Chinese Cabin.  My Great 
Grandmother Quock Mui's photo is displayed in this 

cabin.  Quock Mui was born in Point Lobos in 1859 
and is the first documented Chinese female born in 
the Monterey Bay area.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
The Monterey Bay Chinese Association's 2nd 

Chinese Cultural Festival was covered on KSBW and 
I was interviewed! Check out the link for more details.                                                   
https://www.ksbw.com/article/chinese-culture-

celebrated-in-monterey/23390975 
 
  

 

Visit to Ancestors Chinese Fishing 
Village 
 

Thank you to Hopkins Marine Station Director Mark 
Denny and Beth Sheets for inviting the Monterey Bay 
Lion Dance Team to honor the history of the early 

Chinese fishing village with their ceremonial 
performance.  I am so thankful to be invited to 
remember my ancestors and their early Chinese 

fishing village which long ago once stood on this very 
site, but was burned down on May 16, 1906.  I so 
appreciate the "Change with Kindness" regarding 

Pacific Grove's Chinese American history.  With great 
gratitude to Hopkins Marine Station for inviting and 
including us to share our historical family history and 

culture with their open house guests! 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

http://us.mc513.mail.yahoo.com/mc/showMessage?fid=2009%2520SC%2520CitVol&sort=date&order=down&startMid=0&.rand=326843997&da=0&midIndex=5&prevMid=1_3023_AK0mvs4AAJIDSYvIfwwSaAvDGmw&nextMid=1_4920_AKomvs4AAVwMSYs8zgwY2wBsxJw&m=1_176_ALAmvs4AABTfSagk6wIN5ls5PtM,1_648_AKwmvs4AARXvSZZjLg4z%2B1ZblaU,1_1408_AK0mvs4AAEK0SZVjlAOaUBcQvHc,1_2131_AKwmvs4AAOnjSZRTAQLLb3ajqfk,1_3023_AK0mvs4AAJIDSYvIfwwSaAvDGmw,1_4156_AKwmvs4AAP5bSYuowQGG31KsHpA,1_4920_AKomvs4AAVwMSYs8zgwY2wBsxJw,1_5662_AHonvs4AAT%2FxSYiRNwRD%2BzdLa4c,1_6524_AK8mvs4AASTJSYaF0wSo7FB9Frg,1_7556_AHonvs4AAPRoSYaGAgZn%2B3UBI%2Bk,1_8627_AKwmvs4AAGDXSYQQogTbtgXJwtg,&vs=1&mid=1_4156_AKwmvs4AAP5bSYuowQGG31KsHpA&pid=2&fn=Herb+AADP.jpg
http://www.cacanational.org/
https://www.facebook.com/wavestreetstudios/?__tn__=%2CdK%2AF-R&eid=ARDZSDcXXtTVF-EvsOihmy7IcYqStoKczvNx_4HXLOXwDBPfRwHWzpVjGDnOTrPNdCe-kI4E3w5-BUwc
https://www.pgmuseum.org/. 
https://www.ksbw.com/article/chinese-culture-celebrated-in-monterey/23390975
https://www.ksbw.com/article/chinese-culture-celebrated-in-monterey/23390975
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SBCSC Scholarship Applications 

Now Available 

Submitted by Randy Sabado,  
SBCC Scholarship Committee Chair 

 

I hope that you had an enjoyable, relaxing summer and 
now with the start of a new school year it is time again to 

prepare for the South Bay Chinese Service Club 
Scholarship Awards Program.  The Program is entering 
into its 49th year of awarding scholarships to exemplary 

high school students of Chinese descent in our local 
community. Children of club members and students 
residing in Fremont, Newark, and Union City are eligible 

to apply. The purpose of the scholarship program is to 
recognize these talented students for their hard work 
and achievements, and to provide encouragement for 

the challenges ahead. The applicants are carefully 
evaluated based on academic achievement, leadership, 
community service, and extracurricular achievement.  

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
The scholarship application form is available online at 
our website: http://www.southbaychineseclub.org/2019-

scholarships-information/. The deadline to receive the 
application form is Wednesday, February 21, 2019.  All 
supporting application materials (official transcript and 

letter of recommendation) must be received by Friday, 
February 23, 2109.  Last year with record high generous 
donations from many of our members and sponsors 

such as Fremont Bank, Comcast, BlackRock, Republic 
Services, Dutra Enterprises, and Citizens for Better 
Community, we awarded a total of $27,000 in 

scholarship awards to 22 students. This year, with your 
help, our goal is to generate an equal or higher amount 
for our scholarship fund. 

 

 

The scholarship awards will be presented during the 
annual scholarship banquet to be held on the evening 
of Wednesday, April 10, 2019, at the Mayflower 

Restaurant in Union City. Our guests will include 
applicants, donors, former award winners, club 
members, school counselors, and local officials. A 

special keynote speaker will address the graduates 
and the guests. This will be one event you do not 
want to miss next year so mark your calendar! 
 

The names of the donors who make this program 
possible will be included in the program and other 

printed materials. Donations of $125 or more are 
entitled to receive complementary dinners at the 
scholarship banquet and all donors will receive written 

acknowledgment for their tax-deductible contributions. 
Your participation will make a powerful statement 
about the strength of our community. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

For your convenience we are again accepting 
donations using major credit cards on our club 
website: 

http://www.southbaychineseclub.org/donate-1.   
If you prefer to send a check, you may download a 
donation form by clicking on the form image at the 

above-mentioned link.  
 

Please feel free to contact me at (510) 792-3163 or 
Rsaturday21@gmail.com if you have any questions 

about this program. Thank you for your continued 
support for one of the longest running scholarship 
programs in the Chinese Community. 

  
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Midji Rovetta, CBC 
Board member, 
presents Brittany 

Chang the CBC 
Scholarship for 
Excellence in 

Community Service 

 

http://www.southbaychineseclub.org/2019-scholarships-information/
http://www.southbaychineseclub.org/2019-scholarships-information/
http://www.southbaychineseclub.org/donate-1
mailto:Rsaturday21@gmail.com

